
Sayyid Al-Hakeem calls upon international community to take responsibility
toward Ahl Al-Bayt's followers in Afghanistan

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, met a delegation of Ahl Al-Bayt

"PBUT" followers from Afghanistan, led by His Eminence Sayyid Abdulnasir Al-Ya’qubi, the

Secretary-General of Al-Khadra’ Foundation on 13/9/2023. H.E. expressed appreciation for the

active participation of Islamic communities in the Arba’een pilgrimage. H.E. emphasized that

this event has gained global significance. Consequently, H.E. urged for the facilitation of

Afghan pilgrims' visits on occasions beyond Arba’een. H.E. also emphasized the importance of

safeguarding the followers of Ahl Al-Bayt "PBUT" in Afghanistan, as well as preserving their

cultural heritage and religious traditions. H.E. called upon the international community to

take up this responsibility. Furthermore, H.E. stressed the significance of upholding Islamic

and national values and encouraged followers of Ahl Al-Bayt worldwide to act as exemplary

ambassadors, regardless of their titles or affiliations.


